
Receiving The Eucharist this Lent:

Part 6: The Concluding Rites

WE ARE SENT In the Concluding Rites, we are

sent out as one, receiving God’s blessing to be

his presence in the world in which we live.

Why is ‘Mass’ called ‘Mass’?

It comes from the Latin words of the dismissal at

the very end of Mass – Ite, missa est. We are

sent out in peace to love and serve the Lord, as

we have all got a mission to announce the

Gospel of the Lord and glorify him in our lives.

This means that our ‘Amen’ to the Lord in Holy

Communion is to be an ‘Amen’ to him in all

people and in the world in which we live,

seeing him in others and serving him in others,

so that what we celebrate at the Altar

becomes a reality in our daily lives until we can

gather again to celebrate the Eucharist, our

great thanksgiving to almighty God.

‘Human beings all over the world today need

nourishment. And this nourishment is not just to

satisfy physical hunger. There are other hungers

– for love, for immortality of life, for affection, for

being cared for, for forgiveness, for mercy. This

hunger can be satiated only by the bread that

comes from above. Jesus himself is the living

bread that gives life to the world. His body

offered for our sake on the cross, his blood shed

for the pardon of the sins of humanity is made

available to us in the bread and wine of the

Eucharist transformed in the consecration.

‘But the Eucharist does not end with the

partaking of the Body and Blood of the Lord. It

leads us to solidarity with others.

The communion with the Lord is necessarily a

communion with our fellow brothers and sisters.

And therefore, the one who is fed and

nourished by the very body and blood of Christ

cannot remain unaffected when he sees his

brothers and sisters suffering want and hunger.

Those nourished by the Eucharist are called to

bring the joy of the gospel to those who have

not received it. Strengthened by the living

Bread we are called to bring hope to those

who live in darkness and in despair.
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EASTER SUNDAY OF THE RESURRECTION
OF THE LORD 2023

SUNDAY 9TH APRIL 2023

This day was made by the Lord;
We rejoice and are glad.
Alleluia, Alleluia, Alleluia!

A Prayer for Easter Day

Lord, the resurrection of your Son has given us

new life and renewed hope. Help us to live as

new people in pursuit of the Christian ideal.

Grant us wisdom to know what we must do, the

will to want to do it, the courage to undertake

it, the perseverance to continue to do it, and the

strength to complete it.

Fr Martin writes, RIP

Our prayers are asked for the repose of the soul

of Harry Sweeney, who died recently.

May his soul, and the souls of all the faithful

departed, through the mercy of God, rest in

peace.

The funeral of Mr Sweeney is expected to be

celebrated, God willing, at All Saints on the

morning of Wednesday 26th April.

Thank you,

Fr Martin writes,

"I am grateful to the editor for letting me use this

newsletter to express my heartfelt thanks to all of

you who kindly contribute so generously to the

Easter Offering. I am, as always, touched and

encouraged by your kindness.

May God reward your generosity by blessing you

and yours with bountiful gifts, and keep you safe

in the year ahead."

The GLOSSOP ROSARY: We will continue on
Monday 10th April with the Glorious Mysteries.
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The Week Ahead(ASC=All Saints Church,SMH=St Mary’s Hall,SMC=St Mary’s Church, SMS = St Mary’s School)

Parish Mass Book: This weekend’s readings: p.216/251, Gloria p.9, Creed p.11

Saturday 8th

8.30pm,
After Vigil Mass

Holy Saturday
ASC Easter Vigil Mass (The People of the Parishes)
ASC ‘Bring your own bottle’ celebration

Sunday 9th

9.15am,
11.15am,

Easter Sunday of The Resurrection of The Lord
SMC Holy Mass (Simon Madvagwy – 80th Birthday Thanksgiving)
ASC Holy Mass (Patrick Shanahan RIP (GS))

Monday 10th

10.00am,
Monday within the Octave of Easter
ASC Holy Mass (Sean Gerard Coomber RIP (AF))

Tuesday 11th Tuesday within the Octave of Easter
Fr Martin will offer Holy Mass today for The Holy Souls

Wednesday 12th

10.00am,
Wednesday within the Octave of Easter
ASC Holy Mass (Barbara Sidebottom RIP (JR))
Please pray for today’s Divine Renovation Coaching Sessions

Thursday 13th

10.00am,
Thursday within the Octave of Easter
SMC Holy Mass (The welfare of Louise Wilson (DL))

Friday 14th

10.00am,
Friday within the Octave of Easter
SMC Holy Mass (The Holy Souls)

Saturday 15th

10.00 – 10.30am,
6.00pm,

Saturday within the Octave of Easter
ASC Confessions
ASC Vigil Mass (All benefactors and family – Ukraine, Turkey and Syria (A&M))

Sunday 16th

9.15am,
11.15am,

Second Sunday of Easter – Divine Mercy Sunday
SMC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)
ASC Holy Mass (Thanksgiving for 62 years of happy marriage (C&BMc))
Please pray for tonight’s meeting of the Glossop Parishes’ Events Committee

A message from Bishop Patrick: Our vision for the Diocese of Nottingham is to become a more
outward-looking missionary Catholic community. We are currently reorganising our parish and deanery
structures, and to ensure we are supported in mission-focused initiatives the Diocese has launched a
Mission Enabling Programme. We must also develop a financial plan, one that is well informed and
meets our needs. Therefore after Easter we are commencing a consultative phase, with professional
support, to gather opinions from parishioners about our funding strategies. If you are asked please
consider giving your views, through a one-to-one conversation or an at-Mass survey. Please also pray
for our mission and for this journey of discernment, that we can share the love and message of Christ
more widely. For Bishop Patrick’s full message visit: www.dioceseofnottingham.uk/news/consultation

A Marriage Enrichment Retreat for couples to rediscover the beauty and significance of the marital
covenant in today’s world is being held between Friday 19th and Sunday 21st May. Under the theme ‘A
Great Mystery: Man and Wife as an image of Christ and his Church’ the weekend will be held in the
Christian Heritage Centre, Lancashire, and includes full board and accommodation, as well as
renowned speakers. More information is available from https://christianheritagecentre.com/events/a-
great-mystery-marriage-enrichment/

A message from MISSIO: In 2022, our Parishes in Glossop raised £2,073.97 through Red Boxes and
donations to MISSIO. Thank you! Our missionary community here in Glossop is part of a worldwide
network of people supporting missionaries through prayer and financial aid. Our support has enabled
missionaries to help children to learn in a safe environment and to turn away from conflict and towards
faith in God. Visit mission.org.uk to find out more about how your support changes lives for the better.

Please remember in your prayers this week:

Philomena Brennan who asks for prayers for healing and relief from a long standing problem.

Don and Roseline McLeish who are unwell.


